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Next Board Meeting  
 
The next Board meeting will 
 be Saturday,  
 November 12th 
At Al’s Garage. 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work on 
Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance CA  

2016-2021 MARC   
Award of Continuing Excellence 
for Harbor Light newsletter. 

2020 MAFCA  
Newsletter of Merit 

November 2022  

Coming Soon. . .  
 

 Friday, October 28th. 6PM.  

 Club’s Pot Luck Meeting.  

 Walteria Clubhouse 

  Info on page 8. 

 

 Sunday, December 4th 

 Old Town Music Hall, El Segundo 

 “White Christmas” movie 

 (See page 7 for more info) 
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 Hello everyone, I hope all is well and you are avoiding the latest COVID variant.  This morning I 

was reminded of how wonderful it is to be in SoCal when talking with a friend who was complaining about 

shoveling the first snow of the year. LoL  All year driving means no down time for maintenance, so stay 

on it to ensure your car is running well. 

 I have a few club items to share.  The first is elections of various positions so we will seek nomi-

nations at the next meeting.   The tour director slot is still vacant with much support available.   I know 

we all seem to have too much going on, but if you have a few extra hours a month you can help the club 

and the hobby you enjoy.  Give it a think. 

 The next item is dues.  Our club is part of the national organization and members are required 

to maintain their national membership in MARC.  Board members are also required to maintain a MAFCA 

membership.   If you renew directly, please let Ursula know when you pay our local dues.   Keeping our 

national club memberships in good standing helps ensure our local Chapter / Region charters are in good 

standing.   

 For 2023, our local dues is $40 a year, an increase of $10, or $0.83 a month.  This increase is 

needed since the cost of everything is going up and we need to cover the expenses to ensure we can 

continue to do what we do to enjoy our cars and company.    

 If you have been too busy to fill your donation food bag, no worries.   You can donate $20 per 

bag and the volunteer center will purchase items to provide to needy families. 

 See you at the next meeting or on the road. 

  Rob  

A Note from  

Harbor President 

Rob Hernandez 

Welcome our new Member: 
 

Tommy Marshall, member # 1087 

1292 Acapulco Ave. 

Simi Valley, CA 93065 

Phone: 1-805-208-1111 

Email: Thomassmarshall@hotmail.com 

 

Tom is the grandson of Drain Marshall and 

was with us on the September tour in PV. 

Welcome, Tom! 
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November Birthdays November  Anniversaries 

 

Editor’s Corner  
By Dick Wyckoff 

 

 

With all the turmoil in the world today, I often 

think of the men and women I knew while serving 

in the Navy many years ago. I’ve seen war 

(Vietnam) and I’ve seen peace. I’ve been around the world and have seen 

prosperity and I’ve seen poverty. Please spend a moment this Veteran’s day and think about 

those who serve to help keep the peace and make America prosper. 

 I bought my ‘29 Roadster Pickup in 1960 (my first car and still have it). When I went away 

in the service in 1965, I tucked it away in my parent’s garage for safe keeping. Many times while 

away, I thought about it and all the fun I had with it. I kinda hopped up the 4-banger a little and 

street raced it on Friday and Saturday nights and then worked on it the rest of the week get-

ting it ready for the next weekend.  

 When I got off active duty, I went back to college, went to work in aerospace, got mar-

ried and abandoned the car in my garage. It sat for about 30 years when I thought about selling 

it. My wife, Jan, said I would regret it if I did. She was so right! I dug it out in 1998 and pro-

ceeded to restore it. By 2000, I entered it in the local car show and won a trophy. Between the 

Roadster Pickup and my ‘30 Cabriolet, I drive them often and still think of the fun I am having 

today and the fun I had 60+ years ago. Lots of great memories. . . . .  
 
 
  

Dick 

2004 

8 Linda Simpson 

14 Jim Runyon 

26 Pat Yacklon 

6 Bob & Phyllis DeCrescenzo 

12 Dennis & Linda Simpson 

1960 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2022 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Ruxella and Jim have a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we 

still have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2022 Harbor phonebooks/

rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-

quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-539-5391. Make sure Ursi has your latest info.  

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 

changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        
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Technical Talk 

Tiny Tip: Condenser Problems? Maybe. . . . 
(by Joe Fox, Western Lake Erie A’s) 

 While driving my Model A recently, the engine abruptly shut off for a few seconds before starting 

back up again on its own. Weird, right! I was concerned, but everything seemed OK, so I kept going. Next 

time out, it happened again. I tried ‘jiggling’ the pop-out switch, etc… nothing. Then, after a few seconds, it 

started and all was OK again. I was really concerned now. I noticed that other accessories still worked, so 

that eliminated the fuse and wiring to the terminal box. During a subsequent brake test (very close to 

home) it shut off and did not restart!  

 Got out my Volt-Ohm Meter (always carry one!) and went through a logical test to find the problem. 

It boiled down to coil or condenser. So I removed the condenser and found that the ground tab had become 

unsoldered from the body of the condenser! I was able to pull it right off! I replaced it and it fired right 

back up. It’s possible that it could have gotten hot enough under the hood to loosen the solder, but my 

guess is that it was a ‘cold joint’ right from the start. Either way, it’s a good idea to check that tab when 

installing a new condenser or when experiencing ignition problems.  

 Also, you can check a condenser with your VOM! Some have a setting specifically for this purpose, 

and it will read directly in microfarads (μF). There is some question as to the acceptable reading, but some-

where between 200 and 300 μF is generally OK. You can also use the Ohm scale… check YouTube or Google 

to find detailed instructions for this procedure. Hopefully there is one (somewhat hidden) takeaway here… 

If you have a problem with your car, don’t just start guessing and ‘throwing parts at it’. Use a logical pro-

gression of troubleshooting steps to pinpoint the problem, THEN fix it! 
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HARBOR MARC/MAFCA BUSINESS MEETING 
DATE:  September 30, 2022      LOCATION:  Walteria Park Clubhouse, Torrance, CA 

 

PRESIDENT:  Rob Hernandez called the meeting at 7:30 PM.                                            

SALUTE TO THE FLAG:  Jack Gordinier lead the flag salute. 

RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS:  Drain Marshall, Monty Bates, Dick Wyckoff, and Tim Harrison. 

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson --- We celebrated International Ford Day with a Progressive Lunch. 

Thanks to Donnis and the committee hosts and everyone who helped make the Progressive Lunch a fun day. 

Donnis introduced guests Modesto Bolanos and wife. They have a ‘31 Slant Window Sedan. 

TREASURER:  Daffy Wagner --- Reported balance of $7996.85.         

HARBOR  LIGHT EDITOR:  Dick Wyckoff --- Thanks for the articles and pictures for the newsletter. Dick 

is sending an article and pictures from our Club’s 65th Anniversary Picnic to the MARC National Magazine.  

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall --- Absent. Al’s Garage will be open tomorrow.  

TOURS:  Open position --- Donnis thanked the members for attending the Progressive Lunch. Pat Harrison is 

conducting a food drive for the Volunteer Center, South Bay. Grocery bags and instructions will be handed 

out tonight. Fill bags and bring back at the Oct 28th meeting.  

 Oct 28th – Potluck dinner before the Business Meeting. A-L main dish, M-Z side dish.  

 Dec 4th – 11:30 AM meet for lunch before attending the El Segundo Old Town Music Hall to watch 

White Christmas. $10/per person for movie entry. Please let Pat Harrison know if you are going.  

 Dec 11th – Two Christmas Parades, El Segundo and Wilmington. In need of a leader for the 

Wilmington parade. Also note we will go to lunch after the Wilmington parade.   

SUNSHINE: Theresa LeFall --- Absent. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Ursi Schmidt --- Reported that we currently have 104 club members. 

TOOLS:  Bob DeCrescenzo --- Tools available for club members to use. 

WEBMASTER:  Steve Thompson --- Application for our club membership is available on our website. A link 

to the National club site can also be found on our website.    

ADVERTISING:  Jim Huizdos --- Can add club logo to any item for approx. $15.00. 

MERCHANDISE:  Ruxella Speights --- Variety of club merchandise for sale. 

REFRESHMENTS:  Weeg Thompson --- Thanks to Ursi Schmidt and the Ragons for tonight’s refreshments.  

OLD/ON GOING BUSINESS:  Nothing to report. 

NEW BUSINESS:   Tim Harrison said the Annual Banquet will be Jan 28th, 2023 at the Blue Water Grill 11-

4 PM. Drain Marshall said his grandson Tom really enjoyed participating in the Progressive Lunch. Richard 

and Jeanne Parrish are inviting club members to their Christmas get together. More details to follow.    

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  October 28, 2022 6 PM. Walteria Park Club House. 

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  October 15, 2022 9:30 AM at Al’s Garage. 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  At 8:10 PM Tim made a motion to adjourn, Dick Wyckoff second the motion and 

all were in favor. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin,  Secretary.  
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A Note from Pat Harrison 
 Mark your calendar for Sunday, December 4, to get in the holiday spirit. The day will start 

with brunch at a local restaurant at 11:30 and then on to the Old Town Music Hall in El Segundo for a 

showing of “White Christmas” at 2:30. Tickets for the movie are $10 for seniors.  Checks made out to 

Harbor Area Model A Club will be due 10/28 at our October meeting or you can mail them to  

Pat Harrison by that date. 

 

Touring Events 

Some Future Harbor Happenings: 
 

December 4th— Old Town Music Hall— Showing the classic—’White Christmas” 

At 2:30PM.  Senior price is $10 per person 

 -Please bring your payment to the October meeting and give to Pat Harrison. 

 She is coordinating the event so we can all sit together. 

 

December 10th— Richard and Jeanne Parrish Christmas Family and Friends 

 -Parrish Home:  909 S. Hacienda Place,  Anaheim, CA 

 - More info to follow 

 

December 11th— Christmas/Holiday Parades 

 -El Segundo— Contact Dick Wyckoff 

 Wilmington—Contact Activities Committee 

  *Lunch following Wilmington parade. (Lunch open to everyone) 

  *Will need to include you in the reservation so sign up for lunch only 

  * More info to follow 

Note: There may be room in someone’s rumble seat or back seat if you would like to 

ride along. Please let us know if you are interested. 

 

December 17th (Saturday) - Cookie exchange & Business meeting. 

 *NOTE: It’s a Saturday!  Changes to a daytime event! 

    More info to follow. 

 

SOMETHING NEW! 

 - Monthly technical seminar. Check calendar for time and topic. . . 

 - Location—Al’s Garage.  3rd Saturday of the month 

 

2023:  

 - January 28th Annual Banquet– Dennis Simpson is accepting donations to  

 Begin the fun for our first raffle of the year! 
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Food for Kids Food Drive 

 
 As part of our community service, we are going to help put food in the pantry for Food for 

Kids sponsored by The Volunteer Center in Torrance. Hopefully we can all provide at least one bag 

(more would be great). Each bag should include the items indicated by the bullets on the sample be-

low or you can pack your bag with the contents from Example 1 or 2. The bags are then ready to dis-

tribute. Or if you don’t want to shop, you can give me a check made out to The Volunteer Center and 

put FFK in the memo line. This is the time of year where their food inventory can get low. Let’s help 

stock the shelves and help feed those in need. 

 All donations should be brought to the 10/28 meeting. If you can’t make the meeting and 

would like to donate, contact Pat Harrison. 

          See attached flyer 

 Pat Harrison 

NOVEMBER HARBOR HAPPENINGS 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 

 

1 2 3 4 5 
MODEL A 
TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT Al’s 
Garage 
9:30-12 

6 7 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 
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9 10 11 

 
 

Happy Veterans Day 

12 
BOARD 
MEETING 
Al’s Garage 
9:30 
MODEL A 
TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT Al’s 
Garage 
9:30-12 

13 14 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

15 16 17 18 19 
MODEL A 
TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT—
following 
meeting 

20 21 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

22 23                                 24 

Happy Thanksgiving Day        

      

25 
CLUB BUSINESS 
MEETING 
Walteria Club House 
7:30 
 

26 
MODEL A 
TECHNICAL 
SUPPORT Al’s 
Garage 
9:30-12 

27 28 
DINNER 4:30 
*Location TBD 

29 30   
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
*Contact Jim Huizdos or Gloria Younkin for dinner location. 
 



 
 

MAFFI Newsletter Minute: September-October 2022 
 
 As you will have read in the MARC Model A News and the MAFCA Re-
storer magazines by now the Model A Museum celebrated its 10 th anniversary at 
Model A Days on September 16-17 on the Gilmore campus near Hickory Corners, 
MI. Those same magazines will have published the MAFFI Hall of Fame (HOF) in-
ductees for the 2022 year. You, however, will probably not read any of the induc-
tee’s acceptance speeches.  
 
 Howard Minner’s became the first person to make his HOF acceptance 
speech live at the MAFFI Annual Membership Meeting, using “ZOOM” and seen on 
a big screen television. Below are excerpts from his remarks that history buffs of 
the Model A hobby will find interesting:  
 
 “Two milestone events stand out and I’ll make them very brief. Once MAFFI decided to establish a mu-
seum, two issues became an immediate focus.  
 
 ‘The first was the obvious question of where the museum would be located. I ended up spending time 
with other Board members, personally visiting a number of possible sites. Among them the AACA Museum in Her-
shey, the Henry Ford Museum in Dearborn, the Petersen in California, the Gilmore, of course here in Michigan and 
the Early V-8 Museum outside of Auburn, Indiana. The latter had been a prime consideration. But MAFFI Board 
members subsequently visited the Gilmore and agreed this is where we wanted to be.  
 
 ‘Thereafter, the question arose, what should our museum look like. I, along with Loukie Smith and Stan 
Johnson, came together and brought along pictures of various Ford dealerships from the Model A Ford era. By 
chance, I brought along a May 1929 article ……….. from a magazine called Ford Dealer and Service Seal . This was a 
private magazine for dealers and edited by Mary Bronstein. (Page 40) showed a front face view of a suggested 
medium size Ford dealership building. That drawing eventually won the day, and that is what you now see as the 
facade of our MAFFI Museum here at the Gilmore.”  
 
 You now know, “the rest of the story”.  
 
 The “MAFFI Newsletter Minute” was sent to you as the editor of your club’s newsletter. It is for you to 
use at your discretion. If you are no longer the editor, please notify me at the email listed below with the name 
and email of the new editor. If you no longer wish to receive this, please notify me as well .  
 
Thank you,  
 
Mike DuBreuil, MAFFI  
clubcontact@maffi.org  

Harbor Club at 60th Anniversary 2017 

http://maffi.org/


The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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Era Ads 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
   Home: (310) 378-5061 

   Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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25308 Crenshaw Blvd. 
Torrance, CA 90505 

Email: joeyssmokinbbq@outlook.com 

Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

Comedy & Magic Club 
1018 Hermosa Ave. 

Hermosa Beach, CA 90254 

1-310-372-1193 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 
Performance Plus Tire Superstore 

3910 Cherry Ave.  
Long Beach, CA 90807 

1-562-988-0211 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2022 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Rob Hernandez      (310) 218-9309 
Email:  Rob.Hernandez30@aol.com 
Vice-President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
 OPEN 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 

Membership: 

Ursula Schmidt    (310) 539-5391 

Historian:  OPEN 

Sunshine Secretary:  

Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 

Advertising: 

Jim Huizdos     (310) 375-2737 

Refreshments Coordinator: 

Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 

Regional Correspondent: 

Sue Hankins     (310) 782-0082 

Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Ruxella Speights    (310) 660-2243 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier      (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
Harbor Light Editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      
Phone:  (310) 322-8863 (h) 
 (310) 779-5772  (c)  (new) 

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

November  2022 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


